MINUTES
FOR THE CITY COUNCIL MEETING OF AUGUST 29, 2021, via ZOOM

The emergency meeting of the Mandeville City Council was called to order by the Council Chairman at 1:30 p.m. followed by roll call.

ROLL CALL - present: Jason Zuckerman, Jill McGuire, Rick Danielson, Rebecca Bush, Skelly Kreller
Also present: Mayor Madden, Keith LeGrange, Public Works Director, Elizabeth Sconzert, City Attorney

Mr. Zuckerman asked if we could move the budget ordinances last on the agenda. With no objections, we continued with old business.

EMERGENCY MEETING: 
1.ADOPTION OF ORDINANCE NO. 21-38; AN ORDINANCE FOR THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF MANDEVILLE TO AMEND ORDINANCE NUMBER 20-13, THE OPERATING BUDGET OF THE CITY OF MANDEVILLE AND FOR OTHER MATTERS IN CONNECTION THEREWITH

A motion was made by Mrs. Bush and seconded by Mrs. McGuire. Mr. Zuckerman explained we have to call an emergency meeting for the adoption of an emergency ordinance arising out of public emergency affecting life, health, property or public safety, as a result of an extraordinary emergency such as a natural disaster as Hurricane Ida. The city needs to add $525,000 to the emergency expense account because we are at the end of the fiscal year and have not adopted the budget yet. The city needs to add $250K for debris removal, $250K for debris monitoring and $25K for RCL consultants. The city sent out three proposals and they decided to use Ceres Environmental for debris pick up and Volkert Engineering for the debris monitoring. Per the FEMA guidelines, the debris monitor has to be from a different company. They will monitor where the debris will go and billing. Everything is reimbursable on the back end. FEMA requires a measurement of the debris picked up and the usual reimbursement is at least 75-90%. The remainder will have to be picked up by the city. Mrs. Bush asked if the city knows when they will receive the reimbursement. The mayor stated it could take years. Mr. Zuckerman read the ordinance in full for the record. 
With no further questions from the council or the audience a vote was taken, and the ordinance passed 5-0 

ADJOURNMENT:
Mr. Zuckerman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs. McGuire. Mr. Zuckerman adjourned the meeting at 2:10 p.m.


__________________					_________________
Kristine Scherer					     	Jason Zuckerman
Council Clerk					   Council Chairman
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